

Ewhurst News



It has been another **exciting week of learning** at Ewhurst Infant School and my highlight of the week was hearing children read 1:1 and being able to give out lots of Head Teacher Award Stickers!

On the subject of reading, a reminder from me about our **fantastic school library** which I notice several families are using very regularly and others less so. You can access the library to sign in and out books with your child any time just before the start or end of the school day. Thank you to Mrs Martin for setting up this wonderful resource and for maintaining it. We hope to continue to expand the library in time.

Your child should be reading their phonics matched book at home at least 5 out of 7 days a week in order to make best progress with their reading fluency and confidence. This weeks safety assembly from me was focused on water safety and, as we head into the summer months, trips to the swimming pool and coast will no doubt increase. We watched a short safety video which the children were able to elaborate on expertly in assembly. You may want to revisit the video with your child at home by following this link.

A big **thankyou** to those parents that gave up their time last weekend to help renovate the Jubilee garden; it looks amazing, and there were several parents there who have now given up two Saturdays in a row to support the school! **Your efforts are hugely appreciated**.

Early Years have already been able to go pond dipping in the Jubilee pond and found damsel nymphs, leeches, water snails, water fleas and others.

Enjoy a restful weekend. Chris Elston



Mougenot-Salt

I was elected as School Governor in July 2021. I am French-Italian, living in the UK for the last 19 years and settled in Ewhurst about 4 years ago with my husband Gareth, eldest son Alexander and now youngest son George. Alexander is now in year 1 at Ewhurst Infant School, and George is shortly to follow.

I love a challenge whether it be at work or in my personal life. My interests include; fitness, charity fundraising (e.g. coast to coast, three peaks etc), cooking and travelling. Undertaking everything with great passion I believe my outlook, experience and skills as a parent and in general will aid in a positive contribution as Governor.





Inspiring confident learners in God's care



Christian faith must be like a tree, reaching to heaven and rooted in love

Summer Term 2022

May

Tues 24th NHS Nurse – Reception Health

Assessment

Fri 20th Drop ins all classes/Tuck Shop Thurs 26th New Parents Evening @7.30pm

Fri 27th Jubilee celebration – everyone wearing

blue, red and white

Fri 27th End of half term, finish at 3pm

Mon 29th HALF TERM

June

Mon 6th INSET DAY

Tues 7th Children back to school
Wed 8th Swimming starts
Mon 13th Swimming
Wed 15th Swimming

Fri 17th Apple class – Father's day assembly

@2.30pm

Sat 18th Ewhurst Secret Gardens Sun 19th Ewhurst Secret Gardens

 $\begin{array}{ll} \text{Mon 20}^{\text{th}} & \text{Swimming} \\ \text{Tues 21}^{\text{st}} & \text{Class photos} \\ \text{Wed 22}^{\text{nd}} & \text{Swimming} \end{array}$

w/c 27th 'Good to be me week'

Mon 27th NO SWIMMING

Mon 27th Whole School Skipping Workshop

Wed 29th Swimming

Thurs 30th Pet Service @9.15am

Thurs 30th Swimming

July

Fri 1st Whole School Trip

Sat 2th PTA Summer Fair – 12 to 2.30pm

Mon 4th Swimming Wed 6th Swimming Mon 11th Swimming

Tues 12th Sports Morning/PTA Healthy Breakfast

Wed 13th Swimming
Mon 18th Swimming
Wed 20th Last swimming

Fri 22nd End of term finish @ 1.30pm

September

Thurs 1st INSET DAY Fri 2nd INSET DAY

Mon 5th Holly and Cherry class return to school

<u>Garden Concert in Ewhurst Green –</u> Raising funds for School

World class musicians, out door concert in Ewhurst in aid of the school, children go free! (see attached flyer)

Awards - 13th May 2022 -

Using the school values

Star of the week

Apple Holly Cherry Dagny Siena Alexander

Headteacher's Award

Apple Holly Cherry
Adam Herbie Rafael
Ted William Cha. Florence
Jack Timothy Chloe

Return borrowed clothes please

We are running low on some spare clothes. Should your child have received some spare clothes do make sure they are returned to school as soon as possible.

Bikeability Cycling Instructors

The Cycle Training Team at Surrey County Council are recruiting for Bikeability Cycling Instructors.

If you are interested follow this link.

Sun cream/hats & Coats

Sun hats (named) are essential this term. Please try to ensure that sun cream (long lasting), if needed, is applied before school. Children need to apply sun cream independently. Children are encouraged to play in the shade, but the amount of shade cover is limited in the playground. Please also make sure all children have a coat in school at all times due to such changeable weather we have!

PTA Corner - Message from PTA

Thank you to all those who helped with the Jubilee Garden Clean Up last Saturday - it was a great success!

We have 3 main events on the horizon that we will need many volunteers for - Ewhurst Secret Gardens, School Summer Fair and Swimming. These are wonderful events that raise a lot of money for the School. We will be releasing Sign Up sheets soon so please keep a lookout!







